Central Ealing Neighbourhood Forum Management Committee
Meeting on Tues 8th January 2013, 10.30 
at the Ealing BID Company Office, Walpole House
Minutes
1 Present:  Matthew Macmillan (MM) in the chair, Steve Barton (SB), Cllr Ann Chapman (AC), Peter Smith (PS), Nick Woolven (NW), Bob Gurd (RG), John Hummerston (JH), Julian Edmonds (JE) and Tony Miller (TM) (secretary)
Apologies: none were received 
2 Meeting of 20th November 
a. Minutes of the meeting were approved
b. There were no matters arising not on the agenda

3 Action points from Stakeholders’ meeting 4th December
a. Item 4.5. The Arts, Cultural & Community Facilities group would consider provision for police and health service facilities, including the issue of a possible health clinic on the UWL site, and would renew invitations to representatives from both services to contribute to the group.
b. Item 4.6.  It was AGREED that the Forum should concentrate on producing a plan, and keep separate any general aspirations and the role of having broader influence.  It was important to manage expectations and ensure that the plan meets the tests of being capable of being delivered.
4 Forum status
a. The formal application for recognition had been submitted to the Council.  There was one outstanding technical issue, but SB expected the public consultation to begin by Friday 12th January.  
b. SB also reported that a contract with Tony Burton had still to be finalised, but was intended to be to provide liaison between the LBE and all the developing forums.  It was expected to involve an average of a day a week and would not be funded from the front runner grants but from elsewhere in the Council’s budgets. As soon as it was finalised there would be a meeting to establish the project management and timetable.

c. Points arising from the DCLG seminars included

i. LBE would be applying for the first tranche of £5k grant once the two front runners were approved.

ii. Clarification would be sought on when the extra £5k for successful completion of the plan submission would be paid, ie would it have to wait until after final clearance by the Inspector but before the referendum

iii. It had been clarified that the referendum area would not have to be the same as the approved neighbourhood area but that it would be the same for both residents and businesses.

5 Web site
MM had collected all suggestions for general appearance but more detail of content for each topic was needed.  It was noted that the handover of the Vision & Context group from Will French had not yet been completed. ACTION:  NW 

It was also noted that the Spacehive offering was changing, and would take account of our need to engage the public in producing ideas and not solely to fund projects.  It was important to be able to update the site as ideas developed within the forum.  SB said that it would also be important to demonstrate at the public examination of the plan how the consultation process had operated. 
All these points should be included in the brief. MM said the website has the prospect of a beta version by mid February, subject to all content being received for the pages.







 ACTION: MM
6 Wider engagement/

7 Working groups
 NW spoke to a presentation (attached) detailing the steps necessary to get to a Neighbourhood Plan.  It was AGREED
a. the target should be to have an approved plan in place by end 2013

b. each topic group must have an initial draft report ready for submission to the next full Forum.  Each group should commit to a specific timetable and plan in the format suggested.  It was important to maximise engagement and any special steps necessary for this which involved expenditure (eg meeting places) would be considered.  
ACTION: All group leaders
c. an extra Management Committee would be held on Thursday 24 January to review progress and look just at drafts produced.
ACTION: All
The BID Co had spoken to groups of levy payers, but more was needed and further help should be sought to find ways of increasing public engagement, possibly by asking Robert Gordon Clark.



ACTION: MM 
8 Cultural quarter
a. It was noted that LBE had announced that Land Securities had been selected as its preferred partner to participate in a CPO for the development of the wider cinema site.  The public consultation on the draft SPD for this site had ended, but the final document was not yet published.
b. TM reported on a meeting of JH and himself (for CEPAC) with LBE (Lucy Taylor), with a proposal for a survey to establish demand for cultural activities in central Ealing and on this site specifically.  CEPAC would put a proposal for joint action with the Forum to the Cultural & Community Facilities topic at its meeting on 21 January, and in the meantime Lucy had suggested a meeting with Land Secs. 


ACTION: JH/TM

9 Forum meeting 5 February
TM reported that the room at Ealing College had been booked, and reservation also made for the two subsequent full Forum meetings (2 April and 4 June).
10 Other business
None 
11 Next meeting
The next Management Committee meeting after the special meeting on 24 January will be at 10:30 on Tuesday 5 March 2013.
AHJM

11 Jan 13
